
 Kamo Primary School
Term	2	-	Panui		3rd	July	2024


Learning for the future

Ahuwhenua – Manaakitia – Mana Motuhake – Manawanui – Aroha

Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa.

Term 2 has moved through the days with great speed. While we will always work 
on teaching and learning, attendance concerns the team at KPS. We appreciate 
winter ills are about, however as soon as your child is well, we want them back 
learning at KPS. As a community, lets ensure we improve this! 

Mid-Year Progress Reports 
By now you will have received your child’s Mid-Year Progress Report and you had the 
opportunity yesterday (Tuesday 2nd July) to meet the teacher and discuss learning, 
progress and social aspects. You have today left so as you read this and think you need 
to make an appointment to see your child’s teacher, there are a few spaces left. Contact 
Denise Batten on 09 435 1482 and she will help you. Please know, our school values our 
student’s whānau as very important stakeholders in their education. 

Kamo Primary School Wellbeing
We have been working with Jen Fielden around wellbeing in relation to her study of 
positive psychology and wellbeing.  She is reaching out to you with this survey to find out 
more about what the community thinks. This survey for whānau and community of Kamo 
Primary School is to inform a wider look into the wellbeing environment at Kamo Primary 
School. The information collected is anonymous and will be collated by Jen Fielden, who 
is a parent of the school, an employee of Healthy Active Learning, and a student of 
Positive Psychology and Wellbeing. Collated information will be added to insights 
gathered from our school staff and presented back to the staff of Kamo Primary. The link 
for the survey will also be available on Skool Loop and Seesaw.

Board of Trustees Meeting  
Last week at our Board of Trustees meeting, the approval was given to go ahead and 
survey the community for a potential name change of the school. The survey will come 
out early next term. We are looking to connect with the other two schools in our area, and 
with our utmost respect regarding the renaming of ‘Kamo’ to ‘Te Kamo.’  The high school 
and intermediate schools have been renamed to Te Kura Tuarua o Te Kamo - Kamo High 
School and Te Kamo Intermediate School. Naturally, we would move to Te Kamo Primary 
School. All due process will be followed and this is something the Board has talked about 
for some time.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSdfIepdnNe4WL-5FBSWqyPaE9fNe3c37Z0vgaU1ER7LvI2AribQ_viewform-3Fusp-3Dsf-5Flink&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=C4OgPLxqszVlzYv9u7ZGDsaZRs_OgCvOeXnTW7O6lzw&m=7z-IlCorb7vE_Nk1qco-Wh1Df6zUEJodoi0I8PjdgRT4CwA5-OoZEg3YA04CqwPq&s=PHvzjWeQKyMXZ70yeqtl3gGg9QNeN-a06zq7PznmTBY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSdfIepdnNe4WL-5FBSWqyPaE9fNe3c37Z0vgaU1ER7LvI2AribQ_viewform-3Fusp-3Dsf-5Flink&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=C4OgPLxqszVlzYv9u7ZGDsaZRs_OgCvOeXnTW7O6lzw&m=7z-IlCorb7vE_Nk1qco-Wh1Df6zUEJodoi0I8PjdgRT4CwA5-OoZEg3YA04CqwPq&s=PHvzjWeQKyMXZ70yeqtl3gGg9QNeN-a06zq7PznmTBY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSdfIepdnNe4WL-5FBSWqyPaE9fNe3c37Z0vgaU1ER7LvI2AribQ_viewform-3Fusp-3Dsf-5Flink&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=C4OgPLxqszVlzYv9u7ZGDsaZRs_OgCvOeXnTW7O6lzw&m=7z-IlCorb7vE_Nk1qco-Wh1Df6zUEJodoi0I8PjdgRT4CwA5-OoZEg3YA04CqwPq&s=PHvzjWeQKyMXZ70yeqtl3gGg9QNeN-a06zq7PznmTBY&e=


School Notices


Newspaper wanted for the Art 
room


Sports fees for 
Hockey, Netball and 
Basketball are now 
overdue. Please pay 
these as soon as 
possible.


School Bank Account

12 -3093-0156736-01


Home and School Disco
This Friday sees the Home and School Disco! Get ready to dance!
When: Friday 5th July from 6pm to 8pm
Where: Kamo Intermediate School Hall
Theme: Superheroes and Princesses only if you want too, but if you don’t feel like getting dressed 
up, just come along, that’s absolutely fine!
Why: Fun, fun, fun!
Please, if you can help at the Disco let us know as your help would be appreciated.

Collecting students after school
Can we please ask that at the end of the day you stand back from rooms until the bell goes so that it 
does not distract students. It is important for teachers to complete the day fully with the final messages 
and recap of the day. The students look and then get distracted by what’s happening outside. We truly 
appreciate your support with this. The team is discussing whether we have parents, caregivers and 
whānau waiting on the turf until the bell goes. We do hear some schools patrol their gates until 3pm 
and then let parents in. So please, help us to get on top of this problem.

Term 3 
A reminder that this is the last week of Term 2 and then our students have two weeks of school 
holidays.  Term 3 starts on Monday 22 July at 8:55am.

“Whakapau kaha ki te whai i te ao hurihuri.” 
Be strong in pursuing the ever-changing world.

Please note Road works start 
back outside the school to fix 
and finish the roads that were 
done earlier in the year.

This should only  last a few 
weeks.




Kamo Primary Home and School
KPS Disco Information 🪩 💃 

• PLEASE READ •


Date & Time: Friday the 5th of July start time is 6pm and collection time is 8pm sharp. SIGNING 
YOUR CHILD(REN) IN AND OUT IS A MUST! KPS students only*


Location: Kamo Intermediate School Hall (10 Hailes Road)


Parking: Parking map attached, please carpool if you can to ease the traffic. Out of respect for the surrounding residents 
we ask you do NOT park in driveways or on foot paths and please park down the streets highlighted on the map (Carlton 
Crescent, Kamo Road & Clark Road) and walk your child(ren) in. There will be 2 entrances to walk through; the main 
entrance/gate down Hailes Road and the gate off Croydon Place which is off Carlton Crescent (these are the blue X’s). 
Please do NOT park in the main entrance/Hailes Road or down Lincoln Place (red lines on map. We will be taking rego 
plate numbers down for anyone who chooses to ignore this as these are requests from KIS & we need to respect what they 
have asked.


Theme: Superheroes & Princesses - please use your imagination and don’t rush out to buy a costume just for the disco.


Food & drink available: There will be a sausage sizzle, fizzy drinks and lollies available on the night. And also we will have 
glow products available. All are CASH ONLY!


Prizes: Best Dressed Boy, Best Dressed Girl and Best Dance Moves.


If you haven’t already returned your permission slip & entry fee ($5.00) please do ASAP.


We look forward to seeing you all on the night 🎶 


—————————————————————

Cookie Time orders are due in 3rd July 3pm and no later so if you have any last minute orders get them in ASAP 🍪 


A big thank you for the volunteers that showed up at our last meeting, great to see some new faces on board and for the 
ones who couldn’t make it we look forward to seeing you at our next meeting on Wednesday the 24th of July at 6:30pm 
outside the office ☺  if you have been thinking about joining or would like to pop in and see what it’s all about feel free to 
message us on Facebook or swing by our next meeting.




SPECIALISING IN
THE EDUCATION
AND CARE OF 2-
5 YEAR OLDS

we provide a beautiful, safe,
challenging and inviting
environment

09 435 2825
WWW.STEPAHEAD.CO.NZ

20 FREE ECE
HOURS

opening hours 8am to 4.30pm

13 GRANT STREET
KAMO

WHĀNGAREI

Term F

HOLIDAV 
PROQRAM 
At our instructor-led holiday programme, children are kept busy in an 
interactive learning environment. Activities and games are designed to 
teach fundamental skills of sports, such as tennis, hockey, football, 
basketball-and just about any other sport you can imagine! 
A special trip is included at the end of each day.

PRICE 
1 day 2 days 3 days 

LOCATION 
Northland Badminton Centre (Porowini Ave) 

DATE§ 
16th - 18th July  Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday

AQEQROUP TIME 
9:00am-2:30pm 4-10 

WHAT TO BRINQ 
Morning tea, lunch and drink bottle 

Child 

2 Children 

3+ Children
Additional days 

$49

$88 

$88 

$156 

$35/child, per day
$35/child, per day

$122

$224 

ENROL AT playballkids.com/franchise/northland

WHAT 19 PLAYBALL? 
Playball is an international multi-sport and 
movement programme, teaching skills from a 
variety of sports in a fun, positive environment 
from professional coaches. 

As well as our holiday programme, we also 
offer weekly classes during term time for 2-9 
year olds.  (Afterschool and Saturdays + more)
For more information, visit playballkids.com
Email: dean@playball.co.nz

 
Scottish Country

 Dancing

 Every Tuesday from 6pm -7pm 
at Griffin Hall, 7 Grant Street, Kamo.

$4 per person, Max $10 per family 

Wear soft shoes and comfortable clothes

All welcome.
Contact: Katheryn  Deroles 021 2982507

  or Alison Oliver-Smith o22 6415616

Whanau Class
Star

ts 2
1st M

ay 


